ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Committee Meeting Monday 17th January @ 1930 hrs
.                                                                                                             .
Minutes
	Present:  John Collyer (Chair), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), John Russell (Vice Chair), Geraldine Russell (Membership Sec), Tracey Apperley (EAOA Rep), Richard Barker (Head Coach), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Julie Laver (Development & Schools), David Skinner (Fixtures Sec), Eddie Banks (Permanent Course Officer), Kevin Machin (Mapping) and Jack Isbester (Secretary)


	
	Item
	Action



	1.
	Apologies for absence were received from Nancy Powell Davies, Rachel Barford, and Lyn West

	

	2.
	The Minutes of the meeting of 15.11.10 were approved


	

	3.
	The following were matters arising.

4.1 The interim agreement with the Forestry Commission appears to be an improvement on what was first proposed.
8. The committee was again reminded of the need to find a new home for the club’s equipment.  A lockup garage or other ‘neutral’ store, preferably in the Colchester area, is a possible alternative to someone’s home.  SOS would be willing to provide a garden shed.   Chair to provide another Newsletter item.

15.2 Alexander Ware has accepted appointment as Junior Captain.

	John C

Committee

Andrew

	4.
	Correspondence

1   The committee considered a report from John Collyer on the subject of possible problems from anti-social behaviour and decided that it was desirable to have a clause in the constitution to permit it to deal with such problems.  It was noted that BOF was considering the issue and that meanwhile members were governed by BO’s Code of Ethics.  Agreed that the matter should be considered again at the May committee meeting with a view to submitting proposals for a change to the Constitution at the SOS AGM.
2   Lyn West is the SOS Child Protection Officer but this is not shown on the BO website.  To be corrected.
3   The committee agreed to again participate in the Nestle ‘Get Set Go Free’ Scheme and Dave Skinner agreed to offer our next non Regional event to the scheme and to act as the SOS link with the scheme.
4   It was noted that attendance at an Event Safety and Welfare Workshop would soon become mandatory for Event Organisers and that Janet Biggs was in the process of qualifying to provide such courses.  She would contact Jack when she was in a position to provide such a course at a convenient venue.


	John C
Jack

Jack

Dave
Jack

	5.
	1   The treasurer’s Report was noted.
2   The £612 subsidy for participation in the CompassSport Trophy was noted and approved.  Agreed that the reasons for non-attendance by several members were valid and that there was no case for recovering costs from those who, having entered, were unable to attend.
3   Proposed changes to the Treasurer’s job description were considered and a decision deferred to the next meeting, when the Treasurer can be present.  The committee’s proposals are annexed to these Minutes.
4   Agreed that, in accordance with previous practice, financial help would be provided for Richard Barker, Tracey Apperley and Steve Cartwright to attend the Coaches’ Conference.

5   It was noted that most EAOA clubs had paid the EAOA capitation fees for 2011 and that payment by SOS was believed to be in hand.

	Jack

Nancy
Nancy

	6.
	Fixtures

1   The feedback form for Hatfield in November 2010 was noted as was the advice that it is preferable not to name volunteers when making criticisms.   In order to provide the Routegadget functionality for results, the webmaster needs both the base map in OCAD, and the courses in OCAD or Purple Pen format, rather than the printable course files.  
2   It was agreed that the provision of hot drinks and cakes, as at the New Years Day event, helped to create a welcoming atmosphere and was to be encouraged.
3   The fixtures report was noted.
4   The committee agreed that the Fee Notices in the Organisers’ Manual should be relabelled to correspond with Levels C and D from the new event structure.
5   Details of good providers of loos required.
6   Geraldine to investigate the safety of using the generator inside a straw filled barn and to bear in mind that if a fire extinguisher is to be obtained for the Writtle event it must be fit for purpose.


	All

All

Andrew

Jack

Geraldine

	7.
	Mapping Report
1   Kevin participated in the printer survey and was disappointed in the feedback provided.   For events after Writtle he will be using Zerox inks and allowing longer between printing and using maps.   

2   All SOS maps are to be checked and a programme compiled for updating them at intervals of 3-4 years.  This is necessary because Planners amend maps using different styles and techniques, introducing inconsistencies.

3   The Writtle map will be slightly bigger than A3 and is to be printed by Print 5,  a firm with a good  reputation .

4   Tom Edelsten will move on to mapping Pods and Conyfield Woods and Danbury Common when Writtle Forest is completed.


	Kevin

Kevin

Kevin

Kevin



	8.
	Equipment and club kit

1   From September new storage is required for the club’s equipment.   It should preferably be in the Colchester area and could be someone’s garage, a lockup garage or storage space or a garden shed provided by SOS.   Item in Newsletter and all to lookout

	John C

All



	9.
	Newsletter

Current issue to be put in hand, if time permits, in coming days.

 
	Geraldine

	10.
	The Webmaster had nothing to report.


	

	11.
	1   The Permanent Course Officer’s report was noted.

2   It was noted that a framed notice advertising a permanent course could provide good advertising at places where maps were on sale.

3   Permanent course maps should have, printed on them, the address of the SOS Website.


	Eddie

Kevin

	12.
	Development Committee Report
1   Agreed that the revised Terms of Reference  of the Committee, submitted for the approval of the SOS Committee, would be considered at the next meeting of the SOS Committee.

2.   The Committee’s report was noted, in particular the facts that the SOS Clubmark qualification requirements were being kept up to date, that Sue Hartley at St Andrews School was being encouraged and supported to start an after school orienteering club to try to keep the children in orienteering when they move on and that the Club & Coach training kit is now more flexible.   A maze formed with stakes or cones is being considered for Writtle.    Volunteers have been found to run each of the proposed Summer Series events in partnership with SUFFOC.
3   The SOS Committee noted that more than 700 coach  / pupil contact hours had been achieved in 2010 and agreed that this was a very impressive and valuable training record.

	Jack

	13.
	EAOA Report

1   The committee noted that the EAOA Committee wanted to monitor the quality of Level B events and agreed that Kevin is to provide Tracey with a brief description of the forthcoming Writtle Forest event.
2   Tracey was asked to ask the EAOA Committee what information they wanted about the Baddow Ridge Level B event programmed for February 2012, and when did they want it.


	Tracey

Tracey

	14.
	Membership Report

1   Committee members were asked to ensure that they used the most recent membership list when trying to contact members.


	All

	15.
	AOB and date of next meeting
1   All scores achieved in the Summer Series events provided by SOS and by SUFFOC are to be recorded and included in league tables.
2   The Summer Series events will be registered on the BO website as mini events.  John Collyer will be Controller for all.

3   At an orienteering event any course which included less than nine ranked orienteers does not qualify for ranking points.   This rule governed the Black course at Hatfield which had only seven entrants.

4   The Neighbouring Club Alliance between SOS and SUFFOC is now official.  This will only apply to the Men's and Women's Premier classes at the four UK Relay League competitions (JK, British, Scottish and the Harvester).

5   All helpers at the Writtle event will be given £4 vouchers, purchased by SOS, for the caterer.

6   The Fabian4 registration procedure provides for helpers to receive a discounted entry fee, and will be considered for future Regional (Level B) events.
7   A venue for future committee meetings at Tiptree United Reformed Church is approved for adoption from May 2011 onwards.

8.   The next meeting of the committee will be in the large meeting room in Hatfield Peverel Village Hall on Tuesday 8th March 2011.
	Andrew
John C

Geraldine

All

Jack


There being no further business the meeting closed at 2200 hrs

Annexe:

Duties of the Club Treasurer

Responsible to SOS Committee
1. Maintain the financial records for the club and manage any bank accounts.

2. Initiate payments.

3. Issue invoices where required.

4. Pay in all receipts.

5. Complete BO and EAOA levy returns and send levies.

6. Pay land fees and notify interested parties of participating numbers where required, eg Forestry Commission.

7. Report current financial position to each Committee meeting.

8. Prepare annual accounts for the AGM and arrange for their independent examination.
9.  Keep an Income and Expenditure account for each event 
Proposed by NPD January 2011

Comments:

The text highlighted in pale blue has been reinstalled by the Committee who can see no reason for its removal.

The text highlighted in pale green has been inserted to improve clarity.

The text highlighted in yellow has been reinserted and amended to meet the committee’s wishes and take account of the Treasurer’s reservations.

The removal of the words ‘Authorise’ from ‘Write and authorise payments’ means, in the view of the committee, that no-one except the committee would be permitted to authorise payments, and this seems inappropriate.   The committee thinks that ‘Authorise and’ should be added to the item highlighted in mauve.
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